## To be sent by SchoolMessenger on: June 4, 2025

The following letter will be emailed to all parents at the following schools:

- Tiger Jeet Singh PS (ZONE 4, 5, 6 students)
- Craig Keiburger SS (principal only)
- Elsie MacGill SS (principal only)

June 4, 2025

## SUBJECT: **Notification of Approval for Tiger Jeet Singh PS - Secondary School Boundary Alignment**

Please note that you are receiving this notification because you have a child in Grade 7 or below at Tiger Jeet Singh PS

Dear parents/guardians,

We are writing to make you aware that Option 1 has been selected for the boundary realignment involving Tiger Jeet Singh Public School. This was approved by the Trustees of the Halton District School Board at the June 3, 2025 Board meeting.

As a result of this boundary realignment, starting in September 2026, Tiger Jeet Singh PS students who live in Zones 4, 5, and 6 will attend Craig Kielburger Secondary School when they reach Grade 9, instead of Elsie MacGill Secondary School. This will enable your child to attend secondary school with their Grade 8 peers from Tiger Jeet Singh PS.

Grade 7 students who choose to remain at Anne J. MacArthur PS to finish their Grade 8 year as of September 2025, will be given the option to go to Elsie MacGill when they reach Grade 9.

**Note:** all new move-ins will be directed to the newly assigned secondary school boundaries.

## **Further Information**

To learn more about the steps taken to date and how this recommendation may affect your family, we encourage you to review **Board Report 25050** and our <u>dedicated boundary review webpage</u>.

## **Questions?**

If you have questions about this boundary review, please contact us by email at <a href="mailto:planhalton@hdsb.ca">planhalton@hdsb.ca</a>

Sincerely,

Jennifer Fowler Superintendent of Education

Frederick Thibeault General Manager of Planning

Dean Barnes Superintendent of Education